

INSTRUCCIONES: *Lea cuidadosamente las indicaciones de cada sección y asegúrese de comprender lo que se le solicita antes de proporcionar una respuesta.*

LISTENING COMPREHENSION (CO):

Listening 1

Directions:

Listen to Patrick talk about his daily activities and some current activities in his life. Choose the correct answer and write next to each statement: PS for present simple and PC for present continuous. The recording will be played twice. (10 points total, 2 points per questions, 10-minute exercise)

1. My day _____ very early, I _____ at 5 a.m. A) starts/ wake up B) start/ wakes up C) starting/ waked up
2. Patrick's brother goes to the gym _____ days a week. A) four B) five C) two
3. I'm _____ english classes in the _____. A) takes/ evening B) taking/ morning C) taking/ afternoon
4. How many days a week does he take english lessons? A) two B) three C) four
5. I'm _____ my sports clothes because I have basketball and _____ practice.
A) gathering/volleyball B) packing/football C) packing/ baseball

Listening 2

Directions: You are going to listen 4 different conversations. Then read the sentences and decide if each one it's TRUE or FALSE. The recording will be played twice. (10 points total, 2 points per questions, 10-minute exercise)

- | | |
|--|------------|
| 1. Teresa is listening to music | TRUE FALSE |
| 2. David is playing the piano | TRUE FALSE |
| 3. James is going to the shopping center with Julia. | TRUE FALSE |
| 4. Ingrid loves playing the guitar and reading. | TRUE FALSE |
| 5. Mike is going to play tennis with his friends | TRUE FALSE |

READING COMPREHENSION (CE):

Directions: Read the following text about a family's Saturday and answer the following questions. (15 points total, 3 points per questions, 15 minute exercise)

It's a rainy Saturday. It's raining a lot and Mary and her family are spending the afternoon at home. Her uncles are visiting them. Mary and her father are in the living room. Mary is making a draw and her father, Mr.Harris, is surfing the net.

They are also talking. Mary's older brother, Peter, is in his bedroom playing computer games. He is a computer fanatic and he spends much time playing on the computer. His little brother, Jim is also in the living room. He is playing with his dinosaurs' collection. Sometimes he teases Mary, he is a really naughty boy. Mary's mother, Mrs. Harris, is in the kitchen preparing a snack for all of them.

She is making some tea and talking to Mary's uncles – Lucy and Tom. They are from the nearest town and stopped by to say hello. Fluffy, the family cat, is sleeping on the kitchen's sofa, he is a true fluffy cat.

1. Wat is the family doing?
2. What is Mary doing?

Vo. Bo.:

3. Is Peter playing an instrument?
4. What is Mrs. Harris doing?
5. Why can't they go outside the house?

WRITING EXPRESSION (EE):

Directions: Write about your plans for the following weekend, pretend you're making a trip or having an important event like a birthday party, a night out with friends, a family reunion, etc.. (50-60 word minimum) (10 points total, 20 minute exercise)

Vo. Bo.: